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All information contained in this communication is accurate at the time of distribution however works and dates are subject to change 

due to circumstances outside of Sunshine Coast Council’s control. 

Brisbane Road Upgrade  
Stages 2 and 3  
Mooloolaba Transport Corridor Upgrade  

 Day works – throughout July (6am to 6pm) 

        Night works – estimated end-July, asphalt (bitumen) bridge road surfacing 

 July construction update  
         All works are subject to fine weather and construction material/equipment availability 
         

 Brisbane Road, Mooloolaba

 Temporary changes to traffic conditions – as required  

 

Construction overview 

Construction of Stages 2 and 3 of the 
Mooloolaba Transport Corridor Upgrade project 
is nearing completion.  

Subject to weather conditions, council and the 
construction contractor will have all major 
roadworks completed by the end of this month 
(July) including the traffic lanes across the new 
Mayes Canal bridge.  

The new traffic lanes and new pedestrian and 
cyclist shared pathway on the western side 
(Bowls Club side) of the bridge are expected to 
open by week commencing Monday 10 July. The 
new feature timber boardwalk on the eastern 
side (‘The Wharf’ side) of the bridge is expected 
to open by late August. This element of the 
project has been delayed due to timber supply 
shortages.  

Minor landscaping and rectification works will 
continue throughout July and August 2023 in all 
areas. These works are not expected to have 
any major impact on our community. 

The completed project will deliver a much 
‘greener’ Brisbane Road. It will include over 200 
new trees and over 8800 plants as part of 
landscaping in the project area.  

Night works end July (TBC)  

The final asphalt (bitumen) layer and line 
marking on Mayes Canal Bridge will take place 
at the end of this month (July). To minimise 
inconvenience to businesses and residents and 
keep traffic flowing along busy Brisbane Road 
these works must be undertaken at night. It is 
estimated that this work will be undertaken over 
two nights only.  
Vehicle access over the bridge will remain 
available on these evenings with one lane of 
traffic operating in each direction.   

We will issue another construction notification 
closer to the date of the confirmed night works.  

NB: These works are heavily weather dependent. In 
the case of rain, works will be postponed, most likely 
to the next available fine evening/s dependent on 
sub-contractor availability. 

 

Temporary changes to traffic 
conditions  

Traffic control will be in place as required during 
all construction works for our community’s 
safety. Normal public transport services will 
continue to operate. 
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What to expect during these works? 

The construction team will make every effort to 
minimise impacts to the community however 
nearby residents and businesses can expect 
intermittent construction noise including the 
operation of heavy machinery and large vehicles. 

Register for project updates and/or 
contact the project team 

To register for construction updates, email your 
details to mtcu@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au  

For further information, you can contact the 
project team on 1800 531 597 (during office 
hours, Monday to Friday 8.30am – 5pm) or email 
mtcu@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


